No vehicle connection at 111th

Many Highlands residents sent letters or spoke at the Highlands comprehensive plan hearing in April, and virtually all were strongly opposed to a vehicle crossing at 111th Ave. NE. 

Those who attended the hearing, including the Commission members themselves, were impressed with the respectful tone that was taken by those who spoke, as well as by the sense of community displayed by the Highlands residents. Several people mentioned that it made them feel proud to live in our neighborhood.

Because of the well-expressed sentiments they heard, the Planning Commission recommended that no vehicle crossing be included in the Highlands comprehensive plan. At their May 17 meeting, the City Council agreed with this recommendation. The vehicle connection will be removed from the Highlands comprehensive plan. 

As many of you have heard, King County hopes to purchase the railroad right-of-way to use as a trail. Does this mean that the City would be able to add a road crossing? No. Even if the right-of-way is purchased and turned into a trail, it will be kept as a possible light rail corridor. Sound Transit has the same policy as Burlington Northern: no new vehicle crossings. 

The City Council did ask the Planning Commission to continue to study the possibility of an emergency vehicle connection or pedestrian crossing at 111th. 

The Highlands board wonders whether an emergency vehicle connection makes sense. There is already a fire station on Forbes Creek Drive. Would a 111th connection allow emergency vehicles to get to any home or local hospital any faster? This seems unlikely. It might even slow them down, because of the steep hills and sharp corners on this route, and the fact that emergency vehicles would have to stop before crossing the tracks. 

As for a pedestrian crossing, although this sounds great in theory, the board thinks it makes more sense to improve the existing pedestrian crossing at NE 100th Street. This crossing is already heavily used. It connects our neighborhood to Kirkland Junior High School, which many kids in our neighborhood attend, as well as to Crestwoods Park. From the park, a set of stairs goes down to Forbes Creek Drive, and comes out not far west of the proposed 111th crossing.

It’s not too late to send comments about the comprehensive plan to the City Council or Planning Commission. You can find the addresses on our website at www.kirklandhighlands.org.

Where the sidewalk ends

Highland residents have voted to use this year’s Neighborhood Connections money to help close the sidewalk gap at the south end of 112th Ave. NE. This joint project with the City of Kirkland will include a sidewalk over the railroad tracks, connecting to the existing sidewalk west of the tracks. The Neighborhood Connections money will be used to continue the sidewalk as far up 112th Ave. NE as possible. 

Volunteers from the Highlands will be working closely with the City to determine the location and length of the new sidewalk. If all goes well, the work could happen this year. 

“Talk About Town”

Dave Ramsay, Kirkland City Manager and Highlands resident, presented a “Talk About Town” at the May 19 general meeting.  He gave an overview of many projects that are happening in our city, including the proposed annexation of areas north of the city limits, plans for phases 2 and 3 of Juanita Village, Juanita Beach Park master planning,  Evergreen Hospital construction, Totem Lake Mall redevelopment, NE 85th St. improvements, park improvements, downtown developments, and the sidewalk bond. Citizens are encouraged to send input about any of these. For more information, go to the City website (www.ci.kirkland.wa.us) or the Highlands website (www.kirklandhighlands.org). 

Adopt-a-Tree

One of the things people love about the Highlands are the trees. However, many trees are being removed due to construction, illness, view blocking, or other reasons. To help replace some of these trees, the Highlands hopes to plant about 50 trees this fall. You can help! Please send suggestions for planting locations. We also need people to adopt a tree, and promise to water and care for one until it is established. This could be a great family project, as your children see “their” tree grow over time. Watch your email for more information about this project. 

Traffic Task Force Updates

The City Council has approved the Highlands Neighborhood Traffic Plan, and has authorized the remaining work to proceed. In June, the following work will be done:

· Remove two existing speed humps (near 92nd and 112th Ave. NE and 97th and 116th Ave. NE)

· Install three new slotted speed cushions (on 112th Ave. NE near NE 97th St., and on 116th Ave. NE near NE 90th St. and NE 94th St.)

· Convert four existing speed humps to slotted speed cushions (on 112th Ave. NE at NE 89th St. and NE 91st St., and on 116th Ave. NE at NE 94th St. and NE 102nd St.)

Two permanent radar speed signs will be installed this summer at the following locations: 

· South of NE 90th Street on the west side of 112th Ave. NE.

· South of NE 94th Street on the east side of 112th Ave. NE.

The signs will display the speed of motorists who are exceeding the speed limit. Above a certain speed (to be determined), the signs will be programmed to display a message such as “Slow Down.”  You can see one of these signs in operation on 6th Street, south of Peter Kirk Elementary school. 

Also this summer, double yellow centerlines will be painted on NE 87th St. and on 116th Ave. NE between 114th Ave. NE and NE 100th St. This will hopefully discourage motorists from passing cars that have slowed to turn or that are driving the 25 mph speed limit.

If you have any comments or questions about the Highlands Traffic Control Plan, contact Noel Schoneman at 587-3870 or nschoneman@ci.kirkland.wa.us.

Keeping your email address private

The Highlands email list is kept private. How do we do this? We send all email messages to “undisclosed recipient.” However, many email tools filter out such messages and send them to your spam folder. If you signed up for Highlands email but aren’t receiving it, check the settings on your email tool. You can specify that the messages are sent to your Inbox instead.

Another reason you might not be getting the Highlands mail is that we may have an old or incorrect address for you. 

Please send us an email, and we’ll add you to the list, or update your address. Go to www.kirklandhighlands.org and click on “Contact Us”.  We only send a few emails a month, and the subject line starts with “HNA.”

